Roads Committee Meeting

Monday, August 20, 2012

Village Hall 5:00 PM

Agenda:

- 1. Bridge update
- 2. Road maintenance and ditching program
- 3. Building inspections
- 4. Community meetings
- 5. Hines Hill Road update
- 6. Salt barn & delivery
- 7. Road and neighborhood signs
- 8. Hydrant flushing

Minutes:

Meeting came to order at 5:02 PM

Attendants: Mayor Goncy, Dawn Blakeney, Ron Fenn, Don Polyak, Dave Krock, Jim Robinson

- Mayor Goncy and Engineer Krock have conferenced with Gannett Fleming regarding the project being over budget. ODOT is getting involved. Gannet Fleming will make adjustments and bring the project in on budget. The committee chair will bring the solicitor up to speed if need be.
- 2. Road maintenance and ditching projects are underway and on schedule.
- The mayor has contacted Stow and will meet with them at the end of Sept. to get information to bring to council regarding their building inspection services and what they have to offer the village.
- 4. Community meetings to inform and get feedback from residents on the road and ditching program will begin in October. The village has been split into 4 areas. The first meeting will be Monday, October 15, 2012 at 7:00 PM for all residents from Brandywine, along Olde 8, including side streets, to the north border of town.

Meeting 2 for area 2 will be Monday, Nov.19, 2012 for the residents of Ashbrooke

Meeting 3 for area 3 will be Monday, Jan. 21, 2013 for residents from Hines Hill to the Turnpike Bridge, including all side streets. (Please note there is no community meeting scheduled for the month of December due to the busy holiday season.)

Meeting 4 for area 4 will be Monday, Feb. 21, 2013 for residents south of the turnpike to Rt. 303.

If you have questions please call Mayor Goncy at village hall or Dawn Brannan-Blakeney, roads committee chair at 330-571-1635. Dates and times of meetings will be posted on Boston Heights Overlook.

- 5. The mayor and engineer will be doing a walk-through of Hines Hill Rd with Jeff Harland on Wed., August 22, 2012 to discuss plans and reconstruction.
- 6. The salt barn is complete, salt has been ordered and is scheduled to be delivered on Wed. August 22,2012.
- 7. Road and neighborhood signs are complete and being used for hydrant flushing.
- 8. Hydrant flushing is underway.

Old Business:

- 1. Dave Krock has checked out the flooding along Brandywine Creek in Ashbrooke and is attempting to contact the county engineer regarding fallen trees and debris that needs to be cleared. There has not been a response on their end yet. He will continue to try.
- 2. Dave Krock will also contact Dennis Merski for a follow up to the feasibility study that was done for the bike path tie in on Hines Hill Rd.
- 3. A flexible schedule for the road dept. will begin in December and run through March, (weather permitting) to reduce overtime costs and keep us better prepared to have roads cleared during rush hours.

The next road committee meeting will be at the town hall on Monday, Sept. 17, 2012 at 5:00 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 6:32 PM

Respectfully submitted Dawn Brannan-Blakeney